
COVID-19 UPDATE 
              from the SGSC CEO 
To all of our valued stakeholders, in an effort to keep everyone informed at a relatively regular and coordi-
nated manner we are producing this Council update weekly for the foreseeable future. 

I hope each week to cover the key topics of—Council Services, relevant Community Updates, Business 
Support and relevant internal Council matters such as Council Meetings and the like. 

Mostly we will provide summaries and links to further information that can be found on various digital media 
of Council and others. We are working on OSOM (One Source One Message) so there is no confusion out 
there. 

I am very keen to hear from your organisations in two regards—what you are doing and where can Council 
assist. 

We all know there are trying and unchartered times we are in and with our focus on our people, our commu-
nity and our environment—we are all in this together and we will get through it together.  

Michael Tudball, Chief Executive Officer, Southern Grampians Shire Council. 

17 April 2020 

Service Updates 

Business Support  

The Economic Development and Tourism team continue to provide support to businesses through this cur-

rent COVID 19 crisis.  

Colin Thompson has continued to contact businesses and prepared reports on how each business can ac-

cess the raft of federal and state government support available. Please see attached a number of graphs 

indicating the geographical area, type of business and number of businesses supported. This data does not 

include all businesses contacted by our unit just those that have taken up the assistance Colin is providing.  

Closure of Boat Ramps, Piers and Jetties 

State Government has advised that all public boat ramps, piers and jetties must be closed for recreational 
boating and fishing until further notice. Piers and jetties can be used for walkers or people actively exercis-
ing.  

To ensure that boat ramps remain accessible to commercial users and Emergency Services, ramps will not 
be physically closed or blocked during this period. 

 

Extension of State of Emergency  

Please find attached media release from the Premier regarding the extension of the State of Emergency.  

As advised last week the SGSC closure and other arrangements as a result of COVID-19 were extended 
through to Friday 15 May 2020 in line with State Government and other current advice.  



 



 



 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me should you have any questions or require any further information. 

Michael Tudball Chief Executive Officer, Southern Grampians Shire Council 

111 Brown Street, Hamilton, Vic, 3300 

Ph. 5573 0412 

E: mtudball@ sthgrampians.vic.gov.au  



Hamilton 53
Dunkeld 15
Coleraine 9
Penshurst 9
Tarrington 1
Branxholme 1
Byaduk 2
Balmoral 3
Cavendish 2

Total 95

Email 8
Staff Referral 82
Facebook 1
Other 4

Total 95

Business Assistance By Category
Retail 37
Food (Cafes Bars Restaurants) 21
Services 24
Accommodation 8
Construction 2
Agriculture 2
Manufacturing 1

Total 95

Date update: 16/04

Business Assistance By Town

Business Referral Channel 
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Elise Holmes

From: Michael Tudball
Sent: Wednesday, 15 April 2020 9:46 AM
To: Elise Holmes
Subject: FW: State Of Emergency For Coronavirus Extended To Save Lives

 

  

MEDIA RELEASE  
 

Display problems? View this email in your browser.  

 

State Of Emergency For Coronavirus 
Extended To Save Lives 
12th Apr 2020 

The State of Emergency in Victoria is being extended for another four 
weeks to give the Victorian Government the powers it needs to keep 
slowing the spread of coronavirus and save lives. 

Premier Daniel Andrews announced today that the State of Emergency 
declared last month would be extended until midnight 11 May 2020 to 
continue the measures designed to ‘flatten the curve’ of coronavirus and 
give our health system the best chance of managing the virus. The State 
of Emergency was originally due to expire on 13 April. 

Under a State of Emergency, Authorised Officers, at the direction of the 
Chief Health Officer, can act to eliminate or reduce a serious risk to public 
health by detaining people, restricting movement, preventing entry to 
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premises, or providing any other direction an AO considers reasonable to 
protect public health. 

The month-long extension will ensure the Government can continue its 
strict enforcement of social distancing, isolation and other vital directions 
put in place by the Chief Health Officer to slow the spread of coronavirus. 

While we are starting to see some improvement in the rate of 
transmission, now is not the time for complacency. We still have a long 
way to go. If we relax now, the virus will start spreading quickly and our 
health system will be overwhelmed. 

We thank those Victorians who are doing the right thing by staying at 
home, but we must keep at it to save lives. 

Our message to Victorians hasn’t changed: Stay home. Protect our health 
system. Save lives. 

There are only four reasons to leave your home: food and supplies, 
medical care and caregiving, exercise, and work or education. 

Police have strong powers to enforce these directions and can issue on 
the spot fines, including up to $1,652 for individuals and up to $9,913 for 
businesses. Under the State of Emergency people who don’t comply could 
also be taken to court and receive a fine of up to $20,000. Companies face 
fines of up to $100,000. 

Since 28 March Victoria Police have conducted 19,303 spot checks at 
homes, businesses and non-essential services across the state and 
issued over 900 fines. 

Quotes attributable to Premier Daniel Andrews 

“There are positive signs our efforts are working – but if we relax now, our 
hard-won gains will evaporate and people will die.” 

“This is an unprecedented crisis – we need to extend the State of 
Emergency to help slow the spread of the virus, protect our health system 
and save lives.” 

Quote attributable to Minister for Health Jenny Mikakos 

“This is the biggest public health challenge we’ve faced in our lifetimes, 
that’s why it’s so important that these measures remain in place – without 
them our health system will be overwhelmed.” 
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View this media release on premier.vic.gov.au | Unsubscribe  

 

Connect with Daniel Andrews  
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